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Tēnā koe 
 
Thank you for your letter received 25 October 2022 to the Department of Corrections – Ara 
Poutama Aotearoa, requesting information about Case Management at Canterbury prisons. 
Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 
 
While someone is in prison, we do as much as we can to reduce the likelihood of them 
re-offending. This includes supporting them to address their offending, their alcohol or drug 
issues, and working with psychologists to address mental health concerns. It also means 
encouraging the people we manage to engage in education and training, and to prepare for 
employment and life in the community. 
 
Our Case Managers work closely with people in prison to help with their reintegration and 
rehabilitation needs to ensure the safety of the community when they are released. This can 
include referrals to agencies or services that assist with support. 
 
Case management practice is to commence planning for a person’s release at the start of 
their arrival into prison. The plan will be different for every person depending on their 
needs, risks, length of sentence, and engagement. This practice combines risk 
considerations, rehabilitative requirements, cultural considerations, and reintegrative needs 
throughout their sentence.  
 
As the person approaches their release date into the community, Case Managers will 
consider a number factors, such as the following: 

• What is the person’s static risk and offending type? 
• Where does the person intend to live and who with? 
• What were the person’s conduct-related issues during imprisonment? 
• What are the community-based risk scenarios in the most recent dynamic risk? 
• What are the person’s special conditions (including residential restrictions ) and how 

could early contact with community probation help to plan for these conditions? 
• What risks to children exist in the proposed home address in the person’s plan? 
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The above aims to ensure the person is ready for release by the Board.  
 
Corrections recognises that family can play a critical role in a person’s safe and successful 
reintegration into the community. Whānau are increasingly being included in all aspects of a 
person’s sentence, especially release planning and parole hearings. Reintegration activities 
in the form of temporary and guided releases also help people prepare for parole. 
Information is available to the person being considered for parole and their 
whānau/supporters about the parole process, including what to expect in the hearing.  This 
information can be shared by Case Managers. 
 
The Board make the final decision for a person being released on parole and any conditions 
they must adhere to. 
 
Please note that this response may be published on Corrections’ website. Typically, 
responses are published quarterly, or as otherwise determined. Your personal information 
including name and contact details will be removed for publication. 
 
I trust the information provided is of assistance. I encourage you to raise any concerns 
about this response with Corrections. Alternatively, you are advised of your right to also 
raise any concerns with the Office of the Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 
 
 
 
Leigh Marsh  
National Commissioner  




